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ITEM TITLE: 

A Resolution accepting the recommendation to authorize the purchase of Symphony dispatch 
console equipment within the P25 Radio System for the Police Department from 
Communications International as a “Sole Source Procurement,” pursuant to Section 2-689 of 
the City’s Procurement Code. 

 

 
DEPARTMENT HEAD RECOMMENDATION: 

Approval. 
 

 

BRIEF HISTORY: 

The City of Coral Gables is currently constructing a new Police and Fire Headquarters building 
that is scheduled to open in September 2020 and will house the following departments: Fire, 
Police, Information Technology, and Coral Gables TV. 

The P25 Radio System, which oversees all City radio equipment, requires specific dispatch 
console equipment to be purchase and installed at the new Police and Fire Headquarters 
building for continuity of E911 and Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP) operations.  L3Harris 
Symphony dispatch consoles are currently used at both the primary and the backup PSAP 
locations, resulting in personnel being trained and familiar with the equipment.  The City’s 
assigned L3Harris authorized vendor and service provider for radio system equipment, 
Communications International, has the necessary specialized training and proprietary 
certifications required to provide Symphony dispatch console equipment.  Failure to utilize an 
L3Harris authorized service provider would necessitate the re-training of all Communications 
Section and Radio Shop personnel and the additional purchase of a Console Sub System 
Interface for the mixed use of equipment that the City does not currently have. 

As a result, the Police Department has selected Communications International, the authorized 
L3Harris partner, provider and seller of this proprietary equipment, to serve as the sole provider 
for the purchase of Symphony dispatch console equipment within the P25 Radio System to the 
new Police and Fire Headquarters building in the amount of $550,221. 

Under Section 2-689 of the Procurement Code, entitled “Sole Source Procurement,” an award 
may be made without competitive bids when there is only one source available to fulfill the 
needs of the City. 

 

 

FINANCIAL INFORMATION:  

No. Amount Account No. Source of Funds 

1. $550,221.00 310-1500-521-64-60 Project string: c-newpsbdg.radio-sy.eqpt-gci 

    

Total: $550,221.00 APPROVED BY:   

 

ATTACHMENT(S):  
1. Draft Resolution 
2. Sole Source#2020-048 Authorization Form Packet 


